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PRAISES
and

REQUESTS

• Praise the Lord for the new 
people at the church. 

• Praise the Lord for faithful 
turnout at the Bible club. 

• Praise the Lord for the 4k+ 
tracts distributed for Easter. 

• Praise the Lord for the faithful 
outreach of the people of the 
church. 

• Pray for spiritual growth in 
the church. 

• Pray for our safety as we travel 
during our short furlough. 

• Pray that the Lord would 
protect the church during our 
absence. 

• Pray for the outreach at the 
Tour de France in July. 

• Pray for the week of teaching 
at the Bible college at the end 
of May.

Furlough 

 Lord willing we will arrive in Charlotte on June 27 and 
return to France on August 28. We are looking forward to seeing 
our family and also visiting with many of our supporting 
churches. Please be in prayer for us as we travel and speak in 
over 20 churches durning the two months. Please also be in 
prayer for Julien (the man standing in the above photo) and his 
wife who will be replacing us while we are in the US. 

 May - June 2023
 Thank you for your faithful prayers and support for the 
ministry in France. The Lord is good and we see Him working 
and drawing the lost to Him. A lady of the church has recently 
developed a relationship with her neighbour and is spending 
time with her. Through this friendship, I was able to sit at her 
table and share the Gospel. Please be in prayer for her as she 
begins to discover God’s love for her. What an encouragement 
to see those in the church reaching the lost around them.  
 On July 6 the Tour de France will be passing by Saint-
Gaudens again. Please be in prayer for Julien and the people of 
the church as they go and share the Gospel to those attending 
the Tour de France that day. Pray that we would see souls saved 
for His glory.  

 On May 13, we had a conference at the church 
concerning Catholicism. The goal is to better understand this 
false religion to be more effective our witness. Pray that God 
would use what was shared to strengthen the church. 


